CITY OF DERBY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING

MINUTES – JANUARY 17, 2008
Meeting called to order:  meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: all rose and pledged allegiance

Roll Call Present: Joseph Szewczyk, Rebecca O’Hara, Marguerite Bondi, Sheila Parizo, Shannon Valenti, Ken Marcuccio, Kim Kreiger. Arriving late: Brad Tobin. Also Present: Interim Superintendent of Schools, Michael Abdalla and Student Representative; Sarah Timpko. Excused: Jodi Chevarella.
Additions, deletions, corrections to agenda – Sheila had an addition under approval and acceptance of minutes; the Special meeting of January 8, 2008 and a deletion under Business Sub Committee Report; the Education Center for Arts and Tuition. There will be no report under Community Relations Sub Committee, because the meeting was not held, due to lack of quorum. Under New Business; Secretary to attend Full Board Meetings, and Secretary to transcribe Sub Committee minutes. 
Motion to accept the amended agenda by Kim Kreiger with a second by Margo Bondi, all in favor, Motion passes. 
Approval of minutes  (December 20, 2007, Special Board of Education meeting) Motion to approve the minutes by Kim Kreiger, second by Ken Marcuccio, all in favor, Motion passes.  (January 8, 2008 Special meeting) Sheila had an addition to the January 8 minutes; under the Executive Session portion Eliza Holcomb was invited  in. Motion to accept the minutes by Ken Mercuccio, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, Motion passes. 
Public Portion  Pete Olenoski – 8 Commodore Hull Drive addressed the Board regarding the Southwest Conference. He wanted to bring to the attention of the board the opportunity every year to switch from SEC to the Shoreline Conference, instead of the Southwest Conference. In March of 2006, Derby’s Athletic Director Joe Orazietti  took to task to find out which conference would be a better fit for Derby. By a majority vote of coaches, it was a logical decision that the Shoreline Conference was the best fit for Derby’s size. He attended the Administrative Sub Committee on January 15th, and heard a one year notice is needed to the SCC. Mr. Orazietti was given the go ahead to speak to the people at the Shoreline Conference. Mr. Olenoski wanted to know why the notice wasn’t given last year based on the Athletic Director’s findings of which all the coaches agreed with. During the Administrative Sub Committee it was asked if we could get out of the SCC now and switch to the Shoreline Conference starting in the fall of this year, an answer could not be given. It was also asked if there would be any financial penalties, an answer could not be given. He is asking the board now, to get out of the SCC for the 2008-2009 athletic schedules. 
Darlene Haydu – 10 Commodore Hull Drive. She attended the Administrative Sub Committee and she has many concerns as a parent of two boys involved in athletics in the High School and Middle School level. Pertaining to the CIAC Audit, she feels it should be  imperative that the audit be conducted immediately. It was suggested that because of the Interim Superintendent, the audit should be postponed for a year. It would be good to have recommendations by the CIAC ready to be evaluated by a new Superintendent. Please give Mr. Orazietti whatever resources are needed to complete this project. Regarding the conference change, whatever conference the teams play, they should be put in a position to win. If the SCC is too large or too much of a mega conference for Derby to compete in, make the switch. Whatever conference Derby ends up in, we need to develop a philosophy for the Derby athletes to live by. No longer can it be acceptable for them to be unprepared, unconditioned or unmotivated. They need to be held accountable for excellence, both in their attitudes and performance by their coaches. They represent themselves, their families, their school and their community. 
Maureen Carroll – 7 Laurel Avenue. She learned there is more to learn about different leagues. They may not offer as much as we do. She feels all of the Derby coaches are all outstanding. They are there for the kids. Derby really needs to look at what the other leagues have to offer and how much it affects other sports. The switch of the conferences has been going on for at least 12 years. If Mr. Orazietti recommends the coaches to be hired or to go to another league, we should not undermine his authority. He works very hard to get Derby to where it needs to be. She hopes something will be done for the day after the prom.  Tubing is not included in the trip for Okemo. 

Michele Mastrianni – 105 Ida Avneue. She is part of the post prom committee. This will be the second year this is being held and is right after the prom. To have the kids come to school the next day, there won’t be anybody there. The prom is held on a Thursday night because it is cheaper. They should be entitled to that day off. 
Public Portion – closed.

New Business
CIAC presentation by Bob Lehr and Paul Hoey. The CIAC mission is to serve the schools and the team athletes, and to be sure all the competitions are fair and equitable for the students and the schools. The program is designed to strengthen the link between the athletic and academic programs of the school. It is not designed to be an evaluation of a coach. Sheila said the audit is a positive thing and can only be used to improve on the perfect program in Derby already. Motion to move forward with the CIAC Audit by Kim Kreiger, second by Joe Szcwecyk, Six yes, One no, With a vote of six to one, Motion carries.
Craig Edmondson, Ed.D, ACES presenting an overview of programs. Mr. Edmondson provided an overview of their agency. ACES is a regional education service center. They run four magnet and four special ed schools. Their purpose is to offer local education agencies with cost effective and efficient programs. Their mission statement is they continue with their commitment to the 25 districts that they serve and exist to serve those districts and children that Derby serves. Sheila appointed Rebecca O’Hara to serve as the Derby governing board.  
Wendy Gaynor, Special Education presentation on statistics. The report includes enrollments, placements, disability categories, transportation costs, funding grants, among other statistics. Also included with the statistic report is a letter from Brian J. Cunnane, Acting Bureau Chief of the State of Connecticut, Dept of Education to Dr. Janet Robinson, commending the Derby district for the quality of the self assessment and district plan in the area of suspension and expulsion. He asks that Derby permit the plan to be used as an example for other districts. A copy of the report and letter is with these minutes in the Town Clerk office. 
Delegations to be heard

Communications none
Sub Committee Reports

Administrative Report 

1. Transcript  funds – There will be a $2.00 service charge.
2. Six Flags trip – Mr. Novia and Mr. Abdalla will discuss further, along with the request for a trip to Lake Compounce for the highest performing teams from 06/07 CAPT. They will make their recommendation at the next Administrative Sub Committee meeting on 2/5/08.
3. Southwest conference – This will be an on-going process to consider changing this conference for the 2009-2010 season

4. Seniors first period study – No action taken on this.
5. Staff children attendance – In the process of investigating any policy that Derby may have and what the tuition would be to accommodate the staff members.
6. CIAC audit – discussed and moved at this meeting.
Business Report – 

1. Clerk job description – discussed a revised description. The committee did recommend approval to the full board. Motion to accept the revised job description by Kim Kreiger, second by Ken Marcuccio, all in favor, Motion passes. 
Community Relations Report – There was no meeting. No report. The items on the agenda will be on their next meeting’s agenda.
Middle School Building Committee Sally Bonina addressed the board. Architects met with the teachers. There are no wetlands. Security and parking have been addressed. There will be a meeting with the P&Z and the Wetlands Committee in the upcoming month. They are right on schedule. 
Finance Report
A. Financial Report – Nancy O’Dey-Wyrick addressed the board. A copy of the report is with the minutes from this meeting in the Town Clerk office.
B. State and Federal Grants – information purposes only. A copy of the report is with the minutes from this meeting in the Town Clerk office. 
Consent Agenda 

There was a question from Brad Tobin, regarding the approval of the coaches. Usually this would go before a sub committee prior to approval. 

Motion by Kim Kreiger with a second by Rebecca O’Hara  to accept the consent agenda with the addition of Dan Rivers, Varsity Volunteer Soccer Coach,  all in favor, motion passes. 
Personnel Report

Resignations: none
New Hires: 

A. Jamie Casso, Paraprofessional, Irving School

B. Carmen DiCenso, Varsity Head Coach, Football

C. George French, Varsity Asst. Coach, Football

D. Francisco Salazar, Varsity Asst. Coach, Football

E. Jeff Collins, Varsity Asst. Coach, Football

F. Ron Conyers, Volunteer Varsity Coach, Football

G. Tom Donofrio, Volunteer Varsity Coach, Football

H. Bob Sobolisky, Volunteer Varsity Coach, Football

I. Buster Jadach, Volunteer Varsity Coach, Football

J. Floyd O’Connor, Freshman Head Coach, Football

K. Jim Baron, Volunteer Freshman Coach, Football 

L. Arun Kadum, Head Coach Boy’s Soccer

M. Joie Lupone, Asst. Coach Boy’s Soccer

N. Joe Staffieri, Volunteer Boy’s Soccer Coach

O. Bill Harris, Volunteer Boy’s Soccer Coach

P. Tony Gonzales, Head Coach Middle School Boy’s Soccer

Q. Melody Bowman, Volunteer Girl’s Soccer Coach

R. Jen Corso, Volunteer Girl’s Soccer Coach

S. Tanya Risucci, Head Coach Middle School Girl’s Soccer

T. Ryan Adams, Head Coach Varsity Cross Country Boys/Girls

U. Matt Bradshaw, Volunteer Coach Varsity Cross Country Boys/Girls

V. Toni DeGennaro, Head Coach Varsity Cheerleading

W. Melody Anderson, Asst. Varsity Cheerleading Coach

X. Debbie Parlow, Middle School Cheerleading Coach

Y. Natasha Kaputa, Middle School Volunteer Cheerleading Coach

Z. Kelly Manning, Middle School Volunteer Cheerleading Coach

                  AA. Andrea Hyde, Derbyettes Head Coach

BB. Cindy Estwan, Volunteer Derbyette Coach

                  CC. Corey Bartone, Volunteer Derbyette Coach

                  DD. Sarah Barrows, Trainer

                  EE. Rich Nucifora, Weight Room Supervisor

                  FF. Joe Orazietti, Athletic Director

                  GG. Jim Barbarito, Asst. Athletic Director

Student Representative Report – Sarah Timpko addressed the board. The exam schedule was a lot better. There was an effort to hold a winter dance, but could not get enough interest. The students that attended the sub committee meeting felt better that they had influence into the process. They are starting the Annual Mr. DHS planning.  
Superintendent of Schools Update – Mr. Abdalla addressed the board with the wrestling concerns that existed previously and spoke with people that were there that evening, and those involved in the clean up process. His conclusions are there was some trash and minor damage that occurred. Not to the degree conveyed by the original comments. 
New Business
1. Facilities Plan – Mr. Abdalla presented a report previously prepared by Dr. Janet Robinson. It shows a 5 year projection for repairs in the schools. A copy is with the minutes from this meeting in the Town Clerk office.
2. Field trip authorization – Gr 6, Bradley School to Museum of Science, Boston MA. – Motion to approve the trip by Ken Marcuccio, second by Joe Szewczyk, all in favor, Motion passes. 
3. Field trip authorization – Grs 10-12, DHS to Okemo Mountain, Vermont, (day trip) – Motion to approve the trip to Okemo by Ken Marcuccio, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, Motion passes.
4. Overnight trip authorization, DHS Wrestling Team, Montville, CT – Motion to approve the overnight trip by Rebecca O’Hara, second by Ken Marcuccio, all in favor, Motion passes.
5. Approval of Clerk job description- moved on earlier in the meeting.
6. Approval to hold Subcommittee meetings on an as needed basis – Motion to change the Subcommittee meeting schedules to an as needed basis by Ken Marcuccio, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, Motion passes. 
7. Secretary to attend Full Board Meetings – Motion to have the secretary attend the Full Board meetings by Margo Bondi, second by Shannon Valenti, all in favor, Motion passes.
8. Secretary to transcribe Sub Committee Minutes – Motion to have secretary transcribe sub committee minutes by Ken Marcuccio, second by Rebecca O’Hara, all in favor, Motion passes.
9. Conflicts with meeting dates with the Board of Aldermen – Four dates throughout the meeting calendar this year conflicted with the Board of Aldermen. Motion to change the current meeting calendar for 2008, which would change the locations except for the months of June, July and August by Joe Szewczyk, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, Motion passes.
Old Business
1. Principal Reports –
Mr. Novia - Exams went very well. Administrators and teachers are working on budgets. John Saccu is developing a youth bureau. The High School is going to have a quarterly newsletter. Dave Nardone is getting things done quickly. 
Sally Bonina - The Middle School took mid-term exams. The staff continues to address data driven instruction. The toys for tots collection and the adoption of needy families during the holidays were a success. On January 8th there was an anti bullying assembly. March 28th will be the first DMS Variety night. The architects met with the the DMS staff. 

Mrs. Coppola - Each child at Bradley has had an individual reading test. Bradley received a grant from the Matthies Foundation. On January 9th and the 16th the Maritime Center came in. On February 1st there will be a shark and fish program. On January 25th they will be doing a global warming program. On January 30th they will be having battle of the books. Also on January 30th is the feeling good program.
Mr. Gallo – Irving School received a Matthies Grant. They are getting ready for their international night to be held in April. In the Fall of 2006 there were two children published in writing poetry. This fall there were fifteen children. 
2. Playground inspection report –The report states the playground is now safe for use. 
Executive Session – Discussion/Selection of Superintendent Search Consultant

 Motion to go into Executive Session and excuse Superintendent Mr. Abdalla by Kim Kreiger, second by Shannon Valenti.
Motion to come out of Executive Session at 9:59 by KimKreiger, second by Shannon Valenti.

Motion for the selection of the Consulting Services for the search of the Superintendent of Schools by Ken Marcuccio to hire Cabe based on the $12,000.00 price which includes advertising, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, Motion passes. 
Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Cesaroni

Recording Secretary
**These minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Education at their next regularly scheduled meeting on February 28, 2008.
Board of Education
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